


OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

P. O BROY 271

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 1, 1963

@lr. Jasenr M2llGhin

Kellahin & Pox
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 1713
Santa Pe, New MNexico

Pear Mr. Kellahin:

/Bnclosed herewith is Commission Order Mo. R-2535, entered in Case
Bo. 2867, approving the Geoxge L. Buckles Company L.anglie Mattix
Waterflood Project.

wells have been placed on active injection, the maximum zllowable
wvhich this project will be ealigible to receive under the proviaions

Pmtﬂaxv to our calculations, when all of the authorized injection
: of Ruls 701-X~2 is 294 barrels por day.

Please report any error in this calculated maximum allowable ime
madiately, both to the Sants P2 Cifice of the Commission and the
s=csopaiate district prorxation office,

U Ia orxdar that ths allowable assignad to the project may be kept
current, and in oxdar that the operator may fully benefit from the
allowable provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify
both of the aforementioned Cozmission officea by letter of any change
in the status of wells in the project arsa, i.e., vhen active injsction
commences, vhen additional injection or producing wells are drilled,
vhen additional wells are acquired through purchase or unitization,
wvhen wells have recelved a response to water injection, etc.



Your cooperat
preciated.

ALy/ix

Enclosunres

the status of the proj}

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ion in keeping the Commission so informed as to
ect and the wells therein will be ap-

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jrx.
secretary-dDirector
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DRAPT

JMD/esr

BEFORE THE OII. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
.OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

~IN THE MATTER OF THE HSARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2867
—_ -—
Order No. R- 35197452;

APPLICATION OF GEORGE L. BUCKLES
COMP2ANY FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICOf\

W

‘~” ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

Iy

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'’clock a.m. on
July 24 » 19_63 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before _Daniel S. Nutter,

Examiner duly appointed by the 0il. Conservation Commission of New
" Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the -‘*Commission,"™ in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of __Julym , 1963, the Commission,
a . quorum being present, having considered the appilication, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutter . -and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law; the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, George L. Buckles Company, séeks
permission to institute a waterflood project in the Langlie-
Mattix Pool by the injecgio of water into the Queen formation
through nine well?;‘on Might Iease comprising the E/2 SE/4
of Section 21 and the W/2 SW/4 of Section 22, Township 24 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. \

(3) That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as "stripperxr”
wells.

(4) That the proposed waterflood project is in the interest
of conservation and should result in recovery of otherwise unrecov-

erzble oil, thereby preventing waste.
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CASE No. 2867

(5) That the subject application should be approved and

.the prcject should be governed by the orovisions of Rule 701 of

‘the Commission Rules and Regulations.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, George L. Buckles Company, is

it

E'3‘hex:eby authorized to institute a waterflood project in the

‘

tLanglie-Mattlx Pool by the injection of water into the Quegn

 be
formation through he—iedlowing-deseriped nine wellsqon its

wKnight Lease comprising the E/2 SE/4 of Section 21 and the W/2

xSW/4 of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Ilea
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(2) That the subject waterflood project shall be governed

by the provisions of Rule 701 of the Commission Rulez and Regula-

2]

itions, including the allowable provisions thereof, and including

éthe provisions with respect to expansion of the waterflood project
i

] (3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project

H
|l

‘hereln authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accord-
i

_gance with Rules 704 and 1119 of the Commission Rules and Regula-

itions.

ARt e LR o Vi Stk s i IR i i A0 1 e = =Sk et { e i

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
ﬁentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

3 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.
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| ' APPLICATION OF GEORGE L. BUCKLES COMPANY FOR A
WATERFLOOD PROJECT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

CASE NO, 2867 - JULY 24, 1963

NAME OF FIELD - Langlie~Mattix

LOCATION - Knight Lease - Being the W/2 of the SE/4 of Section 22,
| and the E/2 of the SE/4 of Section 21, T-24-S, R-37-E,
and containing 160 acres, more or less
RESERVOIR - Queern Sand

PRESENT STATUS

R AT -,

OF THE LEASE - ( { The lease now has four producing oil wells
v { 7 . " é/.l . |
: E } bt ){ L ~, operated by pumping units with electric power, Curent
N \J ‘ / , o
v - : o 3
- ) l j ( :’1, { / ;/’7 ; ‘production is 39 barrels of oil per day and no water,
Y. 27, |
‘7 KZ‘! & IS ' iz g / Average total depth of wells 3, 500 feet, Casing setting
[N S R £

on present wells averages 3,260 feet., Accumulated oil

production from the lease was 752, 894 barrels at July 1,

SRR RTRY SR EEE AN

- {’ Q . 1963. Gravity of oil is 360 API,

PLAN OF
DEVELOPMENT - The plan is to drill nine water injection wells.

One well is to be drilled in the center of the lease, one

well in each comer of the lease and one well on each side

l ’ - L. .emen W R TT;Q‘
[REFORE BXAMINER NUTTER
BE ' ~euaAUSTION of the lease. All line injection wells are to be drilled as
' __ﬁ

close to the lease line as possible but on the Knight lease.

The plan is to drill the center well first with cable

téols. Surface casing will be set through all encountered

-1 - Georqe L. Buckles Componq
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fresh water zones and cemented to the surface. The
Rustler salt water is expected to be encountered at
approximately 1, 100 feet. It will be tested for possible
flood water use.

All oil and gas zones will be tested to determine
the proper casing setting for the injection wells, If
conditions encountered are favorable, the plan is to set
the long string of casing at or near the top of the oil
bearing zones and complete open hole. If any conditions
are encountered that would appear detrimental to an open
hole completion, the plan is to set through and selectively
perforate, Such conditions might be the preseﬁce of possible
thief zones or shale streaks that may swell upon contact
with water.

‘The other injection wells will be drilled with
rotary tools and casing settings will be dictated by information
gathered in drilling the first well. Some type of log will be
run in each well for cormrelation purposes.

Initial injection rates are expected to be 300 barrels
per well per day. Later rates will be dictated by performance
and proration,

Plans are t build a water plant capable of furnishing

water for all of the nine injection wells.

- 27 - Georqe L Buc“es Companq




GEORGE L. BUCKLES COMPANY LEASES
{00 ACRES MORE OR LESS
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No, 21 63

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEONE:DAY - JULY 24, 1963

2:00 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFi#RENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANT& FE. Niw MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter. Examiner, or Ilvis 4. Utz,
&8s alternate examiner:

CASE _2864: Application of Midwest Cil Corporation for a unit agreement. Lea County,
New Mexico, applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Custer Mountain Unit Area comprising 11.323,68 acres of state, Federal
and Fee lands in Township 24 3outh, Rangze 35 Cast, i2a County, New Mexico,

CaSe 2865: application cf Humble 0il & Refining Company for a pressure maintenance
project, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in
the Gallup formation underlying its Navaje "G" lease in Sections 1, 2, 11
and 12, Township 31 North, Range 17 West, San Juan County, New Mexicc..:
Initial injection will be through applicant’s Well No, 16 located in
Unit G of said Section 1. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of
special rules governing the operatiru of said projact.

CASE 2866: Application of Humble Cil & Refining Conpeny for a dual completion, lLea
County, New Mexico., A4pplicani, in the nbove-styled cause, seeks approval
of the dual completion (com**: %5 .n) of its State "BV" Well No, 1, located

in Unit A of Section 18, T: n..a1p 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, to produce oil from the Bone Springs and Uevonian formations
through parallel stringsof 2 7/8 inch casing and 4 1/Z inch casing cemented
in a common well bore.

CASE 2867: Application of George L. Buckles Company for & waterflood project, lea
County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institute & waterflood project in the Langlie-Mattix Pool by the in-
jection of waier intc the Queen formatien through nine wells on its Knight
lease comprising the E/2 S&f4 of Section 21, /2 SW/4 of Section 22,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

CASE 2868: Application of Continental Uil Company for & non-standard oil proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. #Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of a 48,99-acre non-standard oil proration unit comprising
Lots 2 and 3, Section 31, Township 26 South, Range 32 East, North Mason-
Delaware Fool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Russell
Federal 31 Well No. 1, located in Lot 3 of said Section 31,

CASE 2841: Application of Shell 0il Company for an unorthodox- location, Lea County,
(Cont'd from New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to

June 26,1963) drill its Middleton Federal Well No. B-1 at an unorthodox location 660
feet from the North and West lines of Section 31, Township 19 South,
Range 32 East, Lusk-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,




(Continued from July 10, 1963 examiner hearing)
CASE 2850 Application of Shell 0il Company for a unit agreement., Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above»styled cause, seeks approval
of the East Pearl-Quesen Unit Area comprising 2440 acres of State
and Fee lands in Township 19 Svuth, Range 35 East. Le& County;
New MexicO.

CASE 2851: (Conttnued from July 10, 1963 examiner hearing and readvertisedl

Application of Shell 0il Company for a waterf lood project. Lea County:
New Mexicoe. Applicant, in the above»styled cause, seeks authority

to institute & waterflood project on jts East vearl Queen Unit by

the injectiocn of water into the Queen formation through 31 wells in
Sections 13, 21, 22, 26, 27, 28, .34, and 35: Township 19 South. Range
35 East, Lea County, New MexicO.

CASE_2869: application of Marathon 0il Compeny for a dual completion, Lea Countys
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the dual completion (conventional) of its State yarn &/c 3 well No. 3.
iocated in Unit H of gection 33, Township 17 South, Renge 35 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, t© produce from the v acuum-#bo Reef Pool and
either an undesignated Blinebry ©of Glorieta pool through parallel
strings of 2 1/16" 0D tubing.

CASE 2870: Application of J. Gregory Merrion & aAssociates for compulsory pooling,
Rio Arribe County, Nevw MexicO. applicant. in the above:styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral jrterests in the Basin-Dakota
Gas Pool underlying the S/2 of gection 34, Township 25 North, Range€ 6

West, Rio Arriba County, New MexicO.
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L0 T T R 23 Monolmns, Texas PHONE WILSON 3-2756
June 26, 1963

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

It is respectfully requested that a hearing be scheduled for application for permit to

conduct secondary recovery operations by water injection on our Knight lease in the

Langlie-Mattix Field, in Lea County, New Mexico. The lease consists of the E/2
of the SE/4 of Section 21, and the W/2 of the SW/4 of Section 22, T-24-S, R-37-E,
and contains 160 acres more or less.

Enclosed is a plat showing the present status of the lease, the surrounding area and
the locaiion of the proposed injection wells. There are, at the present time, four
pumping producing wells located in the center of regular 40 -acre proration units.

It is our plan to drill nine injection wells and enclose the four presently producing wells
in four 40-acre 5-spot patterns. Due to the present lack of information concerning core
data, possible thief zones and well damage in the producing wells, it is felt that the
increase in ultimate recovery would justify drilling all injection wells, In this manner,
the injected water can be confined to the oil producing zo: :s and flood efficiency
should be greatly improved. Eight of the injection wells will be drilled as close to

the property lines as possible but on our Knight lease. One well will be drilled at

each commer of the lease, one on each side of the lease, and the ninth well in the
center of the lease.

Present plans are to drill the first well in the center of the lease with cable tools.
This will be a test well to evaluate the waterflood possibilities. We will be able to
test all formations as they are encountered. Casing point to protect all fresh water
zones can be accurately determined. Quality and quantity of injection water can also
be determined. All potential gas and oil bearing zones can be tested to eliminate
exposing thief zones in the injection wells.

Surface casing will be set to a depth sufficient to protect all fresh water zones
(approximately 700 feet). This exact depth will be determined while drilling our
center well. The long string of casing will either be set just above the top of the
oil producing zone or set through if there is any indication of thief zones below the
top of the oil pay zone. The approximate depth of the casing setting will be 3, 400
feet. Cementing and testing will be in accordance with Commission regulations.

| i z/( ’,
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page No. 2 June 26, 1963

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Water injection will be into the Queen sand at depths from 3, 450 feet to 3, 550 feet.
Present plans are 0 use Rustler salt water for injection purposes, if it can be found
in sufficient quantities. The Rustler is expected to be encountered from 1, 100 feet
to 1, 200 feet. Injection rates sre anticipated to be 300 barrels per day pet well at
the start of injection. Injection rates, after waterflood oil is being produced, will
be dictated somewhat by allowables.

All offset opzratoss, including the Amerada Woolworth Unit offsetting the Knight
jcase to the souil, have been advised of our intentions.

Please let us know if additional information is required before the hearing is scheduled.

Yours very truly,

C’g;vyf 4&[5;((/;%

George L. Buckles

GLB/b

Enclosure - Plat
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EDOWIN L. MECHEM
; CHAIRMAN
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, Mr. Jason Kellahin
j Kellahin & Fox
Post Office Box 1713
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Attorneys at Law
Santa Fe, New Mexico ,19
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5 , entered in
l’ M’
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Enclosed herewith is Commission Order Neo. R 253
No. 2867 s approving the BV ’ :
Water Flood Project. 4

S
¢

se . . i

¢

According to our calculations, when &ll of the authorized injection
wells have been placed on active injection, the maximum allowable which this
project will be eligible to receive under the provisions of Rule 701-E-=3
is _Lﬂibarrels per day.

Please report any error in this calculated maximum allowable immediately,
both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and the appropriate District
proxation office.

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept current,
and in order that the operator may fully benefit from the allowable provisions
of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify both of the aforementioned
Commission offices by letter of any change in the status of wells in the project

~.area, 1.e., when active injection commences, when additional injection or
producing wells are drilled, when additional wells are acquired through purchase
or unitization, when wells have received a response to water injection, etc.

. Your cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to the status
-of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

cc: Hobbs OCC A. L. PORIER, Jr.

Secretary-Director




OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HREARING
CALIED BY THE OIL COMSBERVATION
COMNIZSION OF MNEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSRE OF COMNSIDERING:

CASE No. 2867
Oxrder No. R-2535

APPLICATION OF GEORGE L. BUCKLIES
COMPANY FOR A WATERFIOOD PROJECY,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. :

ORDRR OF C 83 X0,
BY THE COMNISBION:

This cause came on for heaxing at 9 o'cliock Z.x;. o
valy 24, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Memico, before Daniel 3. Nutter,
Bxazsiner duly appointed by the 0il Consexvation Commisaion of New
Maxico, hereinafter referred to as the "Ccmmisaion,* in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

WM, on this_S1st gay of July, 1963, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recosmendations of the Examiner,
Daniel 8. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

EINDSs

(1) That due public notice having besn given »a remired
l2w, She Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Gecrge L. Buckles Company, seeks
peraission to institute a waterflood project in the Langlie~
Mattix Pool by the injection of water into the Ouaan form-tics
throush nns waslls $0 be drilled on its Rnight lease comprising
the &/2 SR/4 of Section 21 and the W/2 IW/4 of section 22, Town-
ship 24 south, Range 37 East, NMFM, lea County, Mew Mexico.

{(3) That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as ‘“strippex”
wells.

(4) That the proposed watexrflood project is in the interest
of corserxvation and should ragsult in recovery of otherwise unrecovs
erable 0i), theraby preventing waste.

(5) 7That the subject application should be approved and
the project should be governed by the provisions of Rule 701 of
the Commission Rules and Regulations.

L4
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CASE No. 2867
Order No. R-2535

IT 15 THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Geoxrge L. Buckles Company, is hare-
by authorized to institute a waterflood project in the Langlie-
Matiix Pool by the injection of water into the Queen formation
through nine wells to be drilled on its Enight Lease comprising
the R/2 SE/4 of Section 21 and the W/2 SW/4 of Sectiom 22, Town-
ship 24 sSouth, Range 37 Basgt, NMPM, Iea County, MNew Mexico, at
the following locations;:

Section 2]

(1) 2635 feet from the South line and 13158
foat f£xom the East line

{(2) 1315 Zeot from the 3South line and 1315
feat from tha East line

(3) 5 feat from the south line and 5 faet
from the East line

{4) 5 fest from the South line and 1315
faet £xrom the Rast line

gSection 22

(1) 2635 feet fxom the South line and 1315
feet from the West line

(2) 2633 feet from the South line and 5
fsst fSzo= the West line

{3) 1315 feet from the Souwth line and 1315
feet from the West line

(4) 5 feet from the Scuth line and 1315
feat from the West iins

{5) 1315 feet from the South lina and §
faot from the West line

{2) That thes subject waterflood project shall be governed
by the provisions of Rule 701 of ths Commiszion Rules and Regula-~
tions, including the allowable provisions thexeof, and including
mjmvhim with respect to expansion of the waterflood
project.

{3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project
herein avthorized shall be subeitted to the Commission in accord-
ance with Rules 704 and 1119 of the Cammission Rules and Regula—
tim.




L. T
CASB Fo. 2867
Oxrdexr Mo. R-2335

(4) Thet jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
antry of such further orderas as the Coumission may deem necessary.

DOXR at 3anta Pe, New MNexico, on the day and year herein-
abovae designated.

STATE OF NEW MRXICO |
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

K M. CAMP .Chll.x‘llll

= (ZJM%/L_,

B. S. VWALKER, Kember

(¥ Rz,

A. L. PORTER, Jr., bex & Secretary

esr/ |
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BEFCRE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Sants Fe, New Mexico
July 24, 1963

_EXAMINER ~ HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

for a waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to insti- )
tute a waterflood project in the Langlie} Case No, 2867
Mattix Pool by the injection of water
into the Queen formation through nine )
wells on its Knight lease comprising the)
E/2 SE/4 of Section 21, W/2 SW/4 of )
Section 22, Township 24 South, Kange 37 )
)

)
|
Application of George L. Buckles Company)
)
)

East, Lea County, New Mexico.

BEFORE : Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, W. M,
PHONE 243.6691
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BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION CGIMMISSION
Santa lFe, New Mexico
July 24, 1963
EXAMINER HEARING
IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of George L., Buckles Company for
a waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks CASE 2867

authority to institute a waterflood project
in the Langlie-Nattix Pool by the injection
of water into the Queen formation through
nine wells on its Knight lease comprising

the E/2 SE/4 of Section 21, W/2 SW/4 of
Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

- e - - - - - - - - - -

— S’ el Nt S Mo S et St e N ot e |

BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 2867,
MR, DURRETY: Application of George L. Buckles for a
project, Lea County, New Mexico,
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, repre-
senting the applicant, and we have one witness we would like to
have sworn, please.
(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits

Nos. 1 through 5 marked for

identification.)

GEORGE L. BUCKLE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

fied 3s follows:

®
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DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
- Q Would you state your name, please?
i A George L. Buckles,
;g Q What connection do you have with the George L. Buckles
i g :é Company, applicant in this case?
=~ A I own the George L. Buckles Compény. It's just an
~ E operating company for my production,
é Q Are you familiar with the application in Case 28677
l'-(‘,d) A Yes, I am.
% Q Would you state briefly what's proposed by George L.
S i s N
A :g Buckles Company in this application?
E ;; A This lease we propose to flood is known as the Knight
Elﬂ: 32 lease in the Langlie-Mattix Field, It's composed of the West Half
% of the Southwest Quarter of Section 22, and the East Half of the
) § Southeas‘t Quarter of Section 21, Township 24 South, Range 37 East.
b:« The lease has four producing wells at the present time operated
E by cumping units and electric motors, |
i % ‘. Q  Referring to what has been marked as Exhikit No. 1,
- g ;§ would you identify that exhibit and state what's shown on there?
- g% A . This is the exhibit tha‘t we sent with the application,
< It was our understanding that the Commission wanted a plat drawn
" 1 approximately two miles each dirnction from the proposed area,
= This plat reflects the status of the area as reflected by our maps |
- The lease is shown in yellow on the plat., It shows all offset

®
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I

operators: Shell to the west, Texaco to the northwest, Sinclair
to the north, Pan American to the east, and the Amerada Woolworth
Unit being four sections to the south, Sections 27, 28, 33, 34.

Q The Amerada Woolworth Unit is under waterflood at the
present time, is it not?

A Yes. You will note on the plat that there are six wellls

FARMINGTOM, N, M
PHONE 323.1182

circled to designate injection wells, and water is being injected

into these six wells at the present'time.

-
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Q In your opinion, will injection of water, as you are
going to propose in this case, have any adverse effect on the

Amerada flocod?

A No, sir.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2,

SANTA FE,

PHONE 983.3971

would you identify that exhibit and discuss the information shown
on it, please?

A This is merely a smaller scale plat showing the area
enlarged, that is,_the lease area enlarged. It's also colored in
vyellow. The circled locations are our proposed water injection
wells to be drilled, one well in the center of the lease, one

well, I:. ach corner of the lease, and one well on each side of

s

the lease centrally located, all wells being as close to the lease

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 2143.6691

line as possible with the exception of the center well, but on the

Knight lease. Thic will result in four 40-acre five-spot ratterns

Q Have you contacted the offset operators in connection

&

with this?
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A Yes, verbally and by letter. Shell and Texaco, Sinclaip

and Pan American,

~}

Q Ard vou have nn arrancgement with Amersds is that corrept
Y ‘ s
A No, sir,

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No., 2,

would you identify that exhibit, please?

FARMINGYON, N, v
PHONE 325.1182

A This exhibit merely states the facts and the proposals.
I have already given the description of the lease which is shown
at the top of Exhibit 3. It is shown as being in the lLanglie-
‘attix I'ield., The reservoir.is the Queen sand., TItve already
stated the lease has four producing wells, The current produc-

tion is 39 parrels of oil per day and no water. The average

+ N M.

PHONE 883-3971

total depth of the wells is 3500 feet. The casing setting on
the present wells averages 3,260 feet. The accumulated oil pro-
duction, according to our records, from the entire lease as of
July lst, 1963, was 792,894 barrels. The gravity of the oil is
36 degrees API.

We have no well logs on the wells other than the old

cable tcol well logs, and our plan is tc drill the nine water

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

¥ -
o
i3
¥ injection wells, as I have already mentioned, The first well is
g ‘
w
- gz to be drilled with cable tools in the center of the lease, This
2 I
Ja

is for the purpose of gaining information on the reservoir charac-

teristics and trv to determine the best way to flood the Gueen

sand in the Langlie-Mattix Field. It is our intention to drill

- through all fresh water sands, which would include the Santa Rosa

®
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Tormatiun, to <ot cas g Lo cement to hh@p:irface throuah all
fi thesec {resh water cande: thod v, toeut the cacing fov poﬂﬁib}y
going on dovin and encaunterinq Lhe vy tley farymation at appraxs
jmately 1100 {eel, which 19 knowin Lo pe a brine water, saturated
5alt'water, and test tpat water zone tor poss*b)e {1oodina pub-
poses.

Vie drillec 3 well Lo and 2 natf wiles couth of tnis
lease and encountered the pustler at about thhat oame derth and
tested 1t at about 2500 parrels per day with 3 drawdowin 19 700
feet from the surface, which lef b usS another 400 {ect to 4a¢ withoyt
Jrawing clear down to the top of the Rustier formations and if
we encounter the rustler formation here with the same quality of
water that vie found dovwin there, W€ feel that We will pave 5
cient water to {lood a1l of these nine wells with one water well.

Q what volum? of water do Yyou anticipate you'll US€,
M. guckles’

ﬁ Cur anticipated injection rate at the present time
is 309 barréls per well per day, which may be changed. yie felt

that 1% would be 3 simple matter 1o construct 3 water plan

cary

ablle

or

of putting out about 2700 parrels of water a day awith one pump
and one water well. 1f indication® are that that 1% entirely £oo
slow 3 rate, vie may -~ and we encounter 3 larae guantily of water,
we may put in two pumMps and ao 35 hiah 8% five parrels @ day in-
jection rate, but-wé do intend to 9o £o 300 parrels perl day petl

well., The later irjection rate will e dictated bY performaﬂce




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON,
PHOWE 328.

BANTA FE,
PHONE £63.3971
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and, of

cable tools,

area as to tt

Queen
them., e
Zone and
as we qo

and things

manner, we will be able to plan our casing program,
) Before we get to
water zones in this

A Yes,

above the

Course, e
Q %

you will test all

voeonrectian with the dei ) ing of thito daitial well,
zones, will yan noi
realliv tho purpoare oy arili‘ng thic well with

A That 1s
e condition of
zone to

intend to ago
test it
through

like

Rustler.

srat oo cyat

Since we do not pnave detiniite infocrmation in Lhe

the formation from the iop ol the

the bottorn, will test these zoneds 3% we gn t.hx‘ouq

W

thr-uah vwhat g the Jalmat Gav

kaovwr ao

for gas and gn nn down and tecst all oil zones

them, test c¢hale breaks for possikble bentonite

that that miaht enter a waterfilood. In this

d s

that, Mr. Buckles, is there any fresh

area?

the Santa Rosa is a fresh water zone, which is

S Will that bte fully protected’

A Yes,

51r,

¥

We plan to set

casi

water sands and from the drilling of

this

ng through a

{irst well,

il encountere

vie can then

log the well

wellse with rotary

the No,

whoere to set the casing and for the {resn water

the injectinn wells in the Queen sand itseif,
b Mow turning to whait hoo been marked as Exnibits No, 4

1 well

. '

with some type of log and then drill the cther eight

and loa them and correlate with the lcg from

or the first well drilled; and then we will know

sands, and also
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REPORTING SERVICE

DEARNLEY-MEIER

and O,

tion on them?

possible injection well cwmp_\etionse The yellow casing shown

N M,
1182

at the top is the surface casing, which will protect all fresh

FARMINGTOR,
PHONE 323

However, i{ we encounter water belov that fresh water, we will
set it through any possible fresh water sands.

The Jalmat gas oT the Yates 4das, which 19 shown oNn
both of these 3t 2590,,which we took from our cable tosl 1045,

we will definitely set a casing string through that soO that it

g; cannot possibly take ony water., 1f we encounter nothina below
L .
é% the top of the Queend pay sand to indicate any possible hindrance
=% in the waterflood, we would prefer to set casing on top of the
Queen and injection in open hole, merely because in our experience
the more are3 exposed 1O take water, the better performance we
have with the flood.
| 1f we encounter any possible ihief zZones in drilling
i our No. 1 Well, which might be 23 dry sand oT aas sands that might
;% pe thief zoneés, or if we encounterT shales thalt may¥ swell the
%% chtact with water, then we will complete according to Exhibit No.
R

wou & ViU identify those exhibits and discuss the informa-

A This 19 just a cchematic drawing, voth are, with two

water sands. It is ectimated to pe set at approximately 750 feet.

5, which is identical 0 No. 4 with the exception that the casing

is run to the tottom of the hole and the casing is selectively

You will note that we, in both cases, we have 3d stri

perforated in the oil sands we will find.- \

~
15
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

SERVICE, Inc.

~
4

PHONE $83.3871

BANTA FE,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN(

"let's assume we are injecting water at 1,000 pounds surface pres

ALBUGUERDUE, N, W,
" PHONE 243.6691

of tubing. In Exhibit No. 4 the tubing is set at the bottom,
open ended, and the tubing iz packed off at the top of the well.
The injection will be through the tubing, which will ke protected
for corrosion either by cement lining or some baked plastic,

We have found through experience that by injecting water through

‘the tubing, that the water in the annulus between the tubing and

‘the casing rspidly becomes inert and dissipates whatever corro-

sion qualities it may have and thorouthy protects the casing
and the tubing.

We have found that out by pulling the tubing out of
the hole after several years of injectivity, and found that the
outside of the tubing would be corroded up to the top of where
the water was going in the formation and that the tubing from
there to the top of the hole was in excellent condition with no
corrosion whatsoever. In this manner we do not have to set a
packer,

Theret's another advantage in this type of completion.
If we have an open hole c0mplétion, the tendency is for the well
to. sometimes cave; also, the best water you can use would have

some suspended solids that might tend to plug the formation, and

sure and the tendency-- the records show that we may do some

plugaing by releasina the prescurc in th he well tends
to back flow and bring these particles that are plugging the pay

into the well bore. Then we tie the injection line intec this
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valve shown at the upper left at the top of the well, inject
water down through the annulus and reverse the {low through the
- tubing, In this manner we can clean the well out to bottom,
cave-in's or any other matter that's in there, without having to

move in a drilling rig to clean it out, That is done just when

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 323.1182

we feel it's necessary, and not very often., In the early stages
of the well it's done more often than later,

No. 9 is the same identical situation except we see
no reason to run the tubing above the top of the upper perfora-
tion. The tubing is merely to keep it trom coming in contact

with raw metals,

.DEARNLJEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

:; Q Have you used this type ot completion in other water-
- &
ég flood projects?
o A Yes, and very successfully.
Q Where was that?
A Winkler County, Texas, and Ward County, Texas, Pecos
= County, Texas.
B Q Did you use salt water fo£ injection purposes?
;i %; A Yes.
'" ;g Q Du you have any analysis of the Rustler water you pro-
. g~
. gg - pose to use?
a2 A
v < A I am not sure -- I didn't bring it, anyway, but I can
- testify it's a brine, If‘s thoroughly saturated with salt,
i Q "Does it have any hydrogen sulfide content?

A No, it does not. It's just a brine. It has sulfates

- ‘ | | | @
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and some carbonates, but no sulfides.
- Q Will this be a closed system?
- ' A Yes, sir,
iy Q In your opinion, is there danger of corrosion that
- i s .
£ ’ wculd cause contamination to other producing zones or fresh water
B
- zZz . . .
g §§ zones in this type of completion?
i
- N~ A No. In the first place, we will use brand new casing,
&g
& heav ipe, and cement it with the quantity of cement designated
N Y pip
-y k ¥
; e by the Commission, In other words, we'll bring the cement up as
- = ' .
P! high as the Commission wants it to prevent corrosion, We feel
Q ALAA = % e o . - e e o a2 o aa 2 4 : Lt
- . thnat sinCe tne corrosive water cannot come in contact with the
] h
g; ié casing itself, that the danger of causing a casing leak is very
- ig |
o
EE . remote. We keep curves on each well showing the performance,
g 8
. Rg “i injectivity against time and pressure, and if a leak ever develops|,
’ gg it will show up on this curve and we immediately then investigate
&
Yoy
- gg to protect any zones that we don't want water to enter, and it
B )
- ?j would be a great mistake on our part to inject water in any zone
: Ry
‘ ' Eg that would not help us produce oil.
. eg , Q Mr., Buckles, have you ever testified before the 0il
t—
. =L
B ~ e Conservaiion Commission and made your yualifications a matter of
. 3
=
|~ W] r)
— §§ record”
s e
e A Yes.
oy
) MR. KELLAHIN: I overlooked qualifying the witness.
: ifR. NUTTER: MNr, Buckles is qualitied.
- : Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Will the approval of this applicatiof
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

M. M.

SANTA FK,
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPGRTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.669)

in your opinion result in the recovery of oil that would not otherx
wise be recovered?

A Yes,sir., You will note that in Lxhibit 1, the Amerada
Unit, or the Woolwor£h Unit opevated by Amerada are on an 80-acre
tive-spot pattern, They have two 80-acre five-spots already in
operation, Five of these wells were all producing wells, and the
Well No., 3-8 shown in Sccticn 28 was drilled. Their spacing is
twice the size of our proposed spacing, and we {eel that we'll
be doing the State of New Mexico and the oil operaior in general
a great service by putting in this small flood which, incidentally
will be the same size as the two 80-acre five-spot pilot flood of
Amecrada's,

By having a qgood comparison of the flood perform nce
under both conditions, we will also have the advantage of beinq
able to complete our injection wells to direct the water only
into the oil-pbearing formaticon. That may not be the case by wsing
an old producing well, We've noticed that in the Langlie-Mattix
Field in general, there were some rather high gas-oil ratiocs
shown even in the criginal completions. It's possible that some
upper gas sands that were not productive of o0il contribute some
of this gas that was called high gas-oil ratic oil wells,

Wetve also witnessed some floods that had thief zones
by utilizing the old producing wells, and these wells were drilled
back in the 30's and heavily sihiot with nitroglycerin, Caliper

surveys have shown rather enormous bore size holes and it's almost
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- impossible to find out whether or not you have thief zones until

maybe two or three years after water injection has started., But

at any rate, by having the two systems very close together in
the same area, we will have something ‘to compare with, one form

against another, or one flood pattern against another.

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-.1182

Q Were Exnibits 1 through ® prépared by you or under your
supervision?
A Under my supervision, yes,; sir,

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer in

SERVICE, Inc.

evidence Exhibits 1 through 5.

]
14

MR. NUTTER: Applicantts Exhibits 1 through S will be

admitted in evidence,

N. M.

PHONF. 863.3971

(Vhereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 through £ admitted in
evidence, )

SANTA FE,

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all 1 have on direct examination.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of MNr,
Buckles? Mr. Irby,

CRCSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. .IRBY:

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTINC

Q Mr. Buckles, with regard to the volume of water, can

you tell me the total volume for the entire flood?

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

e A No, sir. I can tell you better after we drill our
wellfand find out. The only thing we have to go by now is the

primzry production which gives us some indication of the reservoir

- but we haven't any definite proof as to thickness of pay, the
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permeability or porosity, and until I had that determination, it

would be impossible to do other than just make a conjecture 3as to

" the total volume of water in this 160 acres,

Q Vithout this information you speak of, you wouldn't
be able to determine the formation volume factor?

A No, sir.

Q With regard to your schematic drawings, Exhibits 4 and
S, the estimated depth of the surface casing setting is 7507

A Yes, sir.

Q I know this isn't exact for each of the wells, Can
you tell me the name of the formation and the nature of the forma-
fion in which this casing will be set below the Santa Rosa?

A It will be set in Triassic red beds below the Santa
Rosa, above the Rustler.

Q And the character of this formation?

A It's an impervious red shale., The reason we said 750
feet, because when we reached that depth in this wel]l we drilled
two and a half miles south of here, we encountered no fresh water
below 7950 feet, and %his is an estimated depth. Héwever, in
drilling the well, we will go to better than 1,000 feet to deter-
mine that we're through all fresh water zones before we set casing}
and assuming that we do not have any water bearing zones below
750 feet, then we will swing the casing up 750 feet and cement it
to the surface. That's our olan, and we will absolutely protect

all fresh water sands that we encounter in the drilling of the No.

*®
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the water?

A We don't plan any treatment at the present time, Ve
will have a closed system. All of our injection wells have a
small filter at the well, which is a fiber filter with 3 perme~
ability of 2% microns. The filter is for the purpose of protectin
the meter and also to tell us the condition of the water. If we
get a pressure drop across this filter, we will know that éome~
thing is plugging it. Then we will immediately try to find out
what the plugging agent is. It could be bacteria, slime forming
bacteria or some other suspended solids that tend to plug, If it
is bacteria, we have in our piant arrangements made to put in a
bactericide, but at any rate, that!'s the way we keep track of
our water and it determines what trcatment is necessary,

Our entire system from the bottom of the source water
well through our plant and to the bottom of the injection well is
all protected from ccrrosion. All the pipe, the tanks, and every
piece of equipment will be protected as well as it can be.

Q Using lined pipe, that scrt of thing?

A Yes, baked-on plastic and things like that, and the

3

tanks will be plastic coated inside,

Q Will you rec¢ycle the produced water?

A Yes,

Q All the produced wviater will be recycled?

A Yes, sir,

G Are you able to tell us what the recovery rate is, that

®©
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is, how many barrels would be recovered per barrel of water
injected?

A From experience in, say, Ward County, Texas, and Winkle
County, Texas, on floods that we operate, by the time that we have
injected ten barrels cof water per barrel of oil produced, we have

approached ecomonic limit.

Q Does that count your 'recycled water--
A All water,
Q -- or is that additional water? All water, about

ten barrels per barrel of oil?

A Some floods we know of have already injected 20 times
the produced o0il and are still being operated. However, our
floods are approaching economic limit, from experience, when we
have injected about ten barrels of water to one barrel of oil pro-
duced? The floodable characteristics of this Langlie-Mattix
Queen pay are not known., The things that cause high water ratio
or thief zones are highly permeable streaks that you flood out
first, and then have to carry water through that zone continuousily
while you're producing from the tighter zone. If this sand 1is
as uniform as we think it is, we feel that ten times the water
wiil be about all we will use.

Q Yes. Why did you elect to use brine here instead of
fresh water? Usually in these floods, as I understand the matter,
the fresh water is used., Now why did ycu elect to use brine here?

A ¥ie would prefer to use brine because, talking to the

®©
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operztors in the Langlie-Mattix Field, they refer to bentonitic
shale formations in the formation, They complain of trouble
cleaning, which may tend to swell what shales are exposed in this
well, and fresh water will swell bentonitic shales or any shales
much more than any brine will. I might make a flat statement
that almost any oil sand is more permeable to fresh water than

it is to salt water. Another thing, we want to protect the fresh
water, if possible.

Q Do you anticipate any troubles due to incompatibility
of this injected water? |

A Nn, sir,

Q Is the Rustler water in Southeastern New Mexico gen-
erally compatible with the formation? |

A Yes, sir. The only water we have found anywhere in
West Texas that was not compatible was produced water in the
Sprayberry with Santa Rosa water. All the Rustler water is com-
patitle with all the waters in Ward and Winkler County, Texas.

I assume itt's fhe same condition in Lea County, Hew Mexico.

Q Do I understand that you might run into compatibility
problems if you use the fresb, your Santa Rosa water?

A I don't think so, because the incompatibility in the
Sprayberry is due to barium sulfate saline deposits, and I don't
believe there are any barium deposits in the Queer sand any place.

/R. REYNOLDS: That's all.I have. Thank you. Thank

you very much, Mr. Buckles.

®
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BY_MR. NUTTER:
Q I might explain we are not trying to put you on the
hot seat, It's just not often that we have an expert of your
stature in this field for answering some of the questions, and
there are some questions that we have been wondering about. 1
might ask one here, Do you have any general rule of thumb which
you could go by as to the total amount of original water? Imm
not talking about the recycled water,being the ten toc one to the
economic limit, but is there any general rule of thumb in these
Permian Queen formations that you could go by as to the amount of
original water

t
that'e necessary to resaturate your sand, take

the place of the oil that's withdrawn on secondary,plus any qgas
withdrawals?
A We think the maximum original water that you would even

use would be 100 percent of pore space.

Q 100 percent of the pore space?
A Yes,
Q How would vou relate that to the oil recovered? Is

there any rule of thumb on that?

A You couldn't, and that statement that I made sounds
unreasonable because we possibly have 30 percent of connate water
in the formation, we also have 0il, and possibly as hiah as 60
percent of the pore space is presently occupied with fluid; but
you are going to lose some water, ‘You can't retain all of your

water. Ycu are going to lo~- some of it some way, and I was using
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hat figure as a maximum. If you want to calculate the amount
of water you take from a source well and then recycle,. 1 say
the maximum would ve 100 percent of pore space, which is not 3
great deal of water in barrels. We could calculate it, but I
don't know the thickness of the pay.

Q Well, there are quite a number of unknowns here as far
as this reservoir is concerned that you are going to try tc deter-
mine when you drill that first well?

A Yes, and we would be glad to furnish the Commission a
complete report of our findings from the first well we drill.

Q Vieid appreciate that,

A If we can take chip cores through the cable tool, we
can come up with the present oil saturation, which we could not dg
for sure with a rotary core.

Q At the present time, are vyou able to make any estimatq
of the secondary recovery you'll obtain from this project?
gy tanan

- ae ny oox o [ Tea Atiam—wt o~ A < ar v
A Mmr, NNutier, we wWouldn't be 5uUrprised if we V‘Gd'\ﬁced

a mill

-~

n and 2 half barrels on this l160D-acre lease.

Lnds

Q Which would be about twice the primary?

A Yes. Yes, that's right.

Q That would be on secondary, a million and a half on
secondary? |

A Yes. Unless we find some conditions there that are

not indicated from present observation in the operation of the

Field, we would not be surprised if we produced a million and a

&
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haif barrels or even two million barrels from this 160 acres.

Q You don't know  what percent of the original oil
in place has been produced on primary?

A No, but I would state that the maximum that has been
produced is about one percent of pore space,.

Q 1 see. Has the Amerada flood to the south had any

responses yet?

A No.
Q When did they commence injection, do you know?
A No, sir. We have an Amerada man here that can answer

that for you.

MR. THOMAS: May lst,

MR. NUTTER: Of this year?

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

MR . NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr,
Buckles?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, I have a question.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Durrett.

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Could you give me the footage locations of the present
injection wells that you are going to drilil?

A That is a question tﬁat I was planning to ask the
Commission, Of ccurse, the first well will be in the center of
the lease, which would be 1320 feet from each line.

Q Yes,
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A e want to drill these wells 3as close to the property
line as possible, and T had planned to ask the Commission how
close we can get. We definitely want the wells on our lease, and
I thought the Commission may have already set up a precedent as
to how close you can get to a lease line to drill a3 well.

MR, NUTTER: We frequently designate the location of

corner injection wells like this as five feet out of the corner.

A Wetll put it five feet.
Q (By Mr. Durrett) You would propose to put it five feet
A If permissible, or as close as we can because the

further away we qget, we are losing acreage on our lease,
MR. DURRETT: I think that's all I have.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q You stated that all of the offset operators had been
advised of your intentions here. Have these offset operators
concurred with your proposal, to your kﬁowledqe?

A " They have not objected to it. Now all of the offset
operators have been contacted, with the possible exception of
the Amerada Unit fo the south., We offered to drill these wells
and asked the offset operaturs, which inciuded Shell, Texaco,
Sinclair, and Pan American, *to share in the cost. We offefed to
d;ill the wells and asked them the share in the cost of drilling
only, and that we would build a water plant, drill at the source
of the water well and inject all the water into the wells at our

sole cost. If they did nct want to do that, we offered to farm

“J




3 i PAGE 23

e —
\7their property out and oxtend the flooT across their acreaqe

st any kind of a recasonable farmoutl arrangement. To date we /

. don't know for cure what the of fset operators intend to do.

Qe Q You have no aqreements with any of them as yet?
<
= ‘
i% A No, sir.
!-.?_‘ g 13 | _ vR. NUTTER: AnY further questions? The witness may
lf =~ pe excused.
&J_‘ (viitness excused. )
1 -
= o NR. NUTTER: Did you have anything fyrther in this
) 7 p] case, MT. Kellahin?
% R . KELLAHIN: Thatt's all, mr. Nutter.
Yo
E -.":i MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to
Za
- @
E s offer in Case ng67? Ve will take the case unger advisement.
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLC

I, ADA DEARNLEY,

)
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)

Notary Public in and for the County

of Bernalilln, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New

Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me,

and that

the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings,

the best of my knowledge

,.5kill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 19th day of Auqust,

1963,

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.
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CASE 2868: Appli. of CONTINENTAL
OIL CO. for a 48.99-acre non-

standard oil proration unit.
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DRAFT

JMD/esr
July 28, 1963

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ’
ql CASE No. 2868

v Order No. R;- 2593?

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY
FOR A NON-STANDARD OIL PRORATION UNIT,

~ ,”A'
Tgoe
RN R S
R
Pl
/
o"
r’f’

/ ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
July 24 , 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before _Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il. Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the -"Commission,"” in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

L.
ROW, on this day of JHJJ _+ 1963, the Commigsion,
& Quorum Peing present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutterx , -and being fully advised in the premises,

PINDS:

{ij) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereotf.

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, seeks
approval of a 48.99-acre non-standard oil promtion unit compris-
ing Lots 2 and 3 of Section 31, Township 26 South, Range 32 East,
NMPM, —Nerth—Masen—belawake-Raol, Lea County, New Mexico, to be

dedicated to its Russell Federal 31 Well No. 1, located in Lot 3

of said Section 31.
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CASE No. 2868

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That & 48.99-acre non-standard oil proration unit com-
prising Lots 2 and 3 of Section 31, Township 26 South, Range 32

Eazt, NMPM,

; Lea County, New Mexico,
is hereby approved and dedicated to the Russell Federal {31well

No. 1, located in Lot 3 of said Section 31. .

IQ)QgCQ%ZZQ4@‘&‘!-4540;4hflaqh~afztalkJ?JH”~,ﬁAW4L4{&L“

gﬂ?nghat jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
| above designated. .
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KELLAHIN anp Fox
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

S4/4 EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREETY TELEPHONES
POST OFFICE BOX 1713 983-9396
. -~ . . o982-299i

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO. ', - . I i3

July 16, 1963

Mr. A. L. Porter

Oil Conservation Commission
of New lMexico

P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New lMexico

Dear r. Porter:

In connection with the advertising Case No. 286;7;2 note
that Lots 2 and 3 Section 31, T268, , are Sted as being
in the North lason-Delaware Pool, Iea County, New Mexico.

The subject acreage is located in an undesignated pool. We
assume that there is no ceonsideration of a nomenclature

hearing in connection with the hearing on the proposed
nonstandard oil proration unit.

Yours very truly,

QS&;ALm_to.lf&J%;Z;;

JASON W. KELLAHIN

JAK:=mcs
CC: A. B. Slaybaugh

George Wear
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'CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

P. O. BOX 1377 .
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

.
i §

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT 825 PETROLEUM BUILDING
NEw MEXICO DIVISION TELEPHONE: MAIN 2-4202
A, B. SLAYBAUGH June 25 ’ 1963
DivisiON BUPERISTENDENT

i V. C. EISSLER :
; ASSISTANT DIVisION SIPERINTENDENT

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr., A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Gentlemen: Re: APPLICATION FOR 48,99-ACRE
NON-STANDARD PRORATION
UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

i We forward herewith application in triplicate for
approval of a 48,99-acre proration unit for our Russell Federal
31 No. 1 Well located in Section 31, T26S, R3ZE. We should
appreciate your setting this matter for hearing at the earliest
} convenient date,

Yours very truly,
agg&éM:
VIL-pT
Enc.

cc: RGP GW JWK VGM

PI OCNEERING I N P ETROLEUM PROGRESS
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1. That applicant i: owner of ithe Ruseoli Federal 31

. Lea County, New Mzxice,

3
HE

ated its Russell

o

2. That applicant has dyrilled and coup

~

Federal 3L No. ! located 1650 feet from the uorih Line and 3630

~

rom the east Line of Ssction 31, T2568

Ko
LY

2. That said Secction 31 is a partial scction bounded by

the ztate line to the scuth zud the county and raange to the
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4, That “t would bz unsconomical to drirl a well on cauh

5. That by combining Lots 2 and 3 a proration unit of

ad:quate size can be formed te promote 3 more uniform spacing

densiiy.

¥herefore apnlicant prays thai this

hearing before the Commission’s duly qualid
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Aearing an order Le esnterved apnyoviung tho formation of 2 nenestandard

e

cil proration unit as deccribed nbove,
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CASE 2850:

CASE 2851:

CASE 2869:

CASE 2870:

(Continued from July 10, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Shell Oil Company for & unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. A4pplicaent, in the above-styled csuse, seeks approval
of the East Pearl-Queen Unit Area comprising 2440 acres of State
and Fee lands in Township 19 South, Range 35 East, lea County,

New Mexico,

(Continued from July 10, 1963 examiner hearing and readvertised)

Application of Shell 0il Company for & waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority

to institute a waterflood project on its East kearl Queen Unit by

the injection of water into the Queen formation through 31 wells in
Sections 15, 21, 22, 26, 27, 28, 34, &nd 35, Township 19 South, Range
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

Application of Marathon 0il Company for a dual completion, Lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the dual completion (cenventional) of its State Warn A/c 3 Well No, 5,
located in Unit H of Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 35 kast,

lea County, New Mexico, to produce from the Vacuum-4bo Reef Pool and
either an undesignated Blinebry or Glorieta pool through parallel
strings of 2 1/16' GD tubing.

Application of J, Gregory Merrion & Associates for compulsory pooling,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexicc, applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks an order force-pooling all mineral irterests in the Basin-Dakota
Gas Pool underlying the S5/2 of Section 34, Towncship 25 North, Range 6

West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,




DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WBDNE:ZDAY -~ JULY 24, 1963

9:00 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION CUMMISSION CONFiRENCE ROOM.

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEw MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, £xaminer, or Hivis &. Utz,
as alternate examiner:

CASE 2864:
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CASE 2866:

CASE 2868:
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CASE 2841i:
(Cont'd from
June 26,1963)

;f o

Application of Midwest Cii Corporation for a unit agreement, lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seecks approval of the
Custer Mountain Unit Area comprising 11.523.68 acres of state, Federal
and Fee lands in Township 24 South, Rarige 35 Zlast, i.ea County, New Maexico,

Application of Humble 0Oil & Refining Company for a pressure maintenance
project, Sen Juan County, New Mexico. aApplicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in
the Gallup formation underlying its Navajo "G" lease in Sections 1, 2, 1}
and 12, Township 31 North, Range 17 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Initial injection will be through applicantis Well No, 16 located in
Unit G of said Section 1, Applicant further seeks the promulgation of
special rules governing the operation of said project,

Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, lea
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the dual completion (combination) of its State "BV' Well No. !, located
in Unit A of Section 18, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, to produce oil from the Bone Sprirgs and Devonian formations
through parallel stringsof 2 7/8 inch casing and 4 1/2 inch casing cemented
in a8 common well bore,

Application of George L. Buckles Company for a waterflood project, Lea
County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institute a waterflood project in the lLanglie-Mattix Vool by the in-
jection of water into the Queen formaticn through nine wells on its Knight
lease comprising the E/2 SE/4 of Section 21, W/2 SW’/4 of Section 22,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

Application of Continental Gil Company for & non-standard oil proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
seeks approval of a 48.99-acre non-standard oil proration unit comprising
Lots 2 and 3, Section 31, Township 26 South, Range 32 East, North Mason-
Delaware Fool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated toc its Russell
Federal 31 Well No. 1, located in Lot 3 of said Sectieon 31.

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox location, Lea County,
New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permissicn to
drill its Middleton Federal Well No. B-1 a2t an unorthodox location 660
feet from the North and West lines of Section 31, Township 19 South,
Range 32 East, Lusk-Morrow Gas Pool, lLea County, New Mexico.




BDOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPEELL

CHAIRMAN
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-. MEMOER A . FORTER, JA
SEDRETARY - DIRECTON
Amt 7. 1963
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(‘2068
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Xsllahin & Fox Order No. R-2539 &
Attorneys at law Applicants R-3164-A
Box 1713 Continental 0il Company
santa Fe, New Maxico Ansrada-Potv—0

Dear Bix

Snclosed h‘n'i.th are two copies of the above-referenced
Commiseion order recently entered in the subject case.

Veary truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Dirxector
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Astec 0CC




BRFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE REARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF MNEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE N¢. 2868
Oxrdexr NO. R-2539

APPLICATION OF COMTINENTAL OIL COMPANY
FOR A NOMN~STANMDARD OIL PRORATION UNIT,
LEA COUNTY, MEW MEXICO.

) OF T o 8SIOMN
BY THRE COMMIS3IONM:

This CAuAS Came Ui iox nSazing a2t 2 o'clock a.m. on
July 24, 1963, at sSanta Fe, New uex..co, betoro Dan!.el 5. Rutter,
W duly appointed by the 0Oil Comsexvation Conmission of New
Maxico, heareinafter referred to as the “Coammission, " in accordance
witk Rule 1214 of the Coumiasion Ruies and Regulations.

WOW, on this 7th day of August, 1963, tho Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel 8. Mutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

YINDS

(1) That dus muhlic notice having beaer civen as required by

law, the co-u-?. has jurisdiction of this cause and tha aubject
mattar thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental Cil Company, aeeks
approval of a 48.9%-acre non-standard oil proration wnit compris-
ing lots 2 and 3 of Section 31, Township 26 South, Range 32 East,
P, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Xussell
rederal 31 Well No. 1, lccated in Lot 3 of said section 31.

(3) That one well will efZficiently and econcmically drain
and develop the proposed non-standard unit.

(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessaxy wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risks arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells
and otherwise preveant waste and protect correlative rights, the
proposed non-standard olil proration unit should be approved.

{5) That the Russoll Pedexal 31 Well No. 1 is within one
aile of the Worth Masom-Delaware Pool and completed in the same
formation and should therefore be oparated and prorated in




-2
CASE No. 2868
order No. R-2539

accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations £or-th- worth
Mason-Delaware pool.

IT I8 THRREFORE OADERED:

(3) That a 48 .99-acre non-standard oil proration anit com—
prising Lots 2 and 3 of section 31, pownship 26 south, rRange 32
East, NMPN, Lea county, Wew Mexico, is hereby approved and dedi-
cated to the rRussell Federxal 31 well No. 1, located in ot 3 of

(2) That the mve—d@crxbod non-standard unit shall be
operatad and prorated in accordance with the Special Rules and
Regulations for the North Mason-Dalaware pool.

(3) That the allowable agsigned to the above-described
48 . 99-8Cre non-standard oil proration unit akall bear the came
ratio to a standard allowable in the Sorth-Mason Delawaxe pool
as the acreage in said unit bears +o 40.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further oxrders as the Commission may deem NEcessary.

poNE at santa Fe, yew Mexico, on the day and year herein-
abova designated.

STATE OF WEW
OIL CONSERVATIUE COMMISSION i

oottt

a0l o s

E. S. WALKER, Member

It S

A. L. PORTER, JX., Member & secretary

-—
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOWEROUE, N, M.
PHONE 243 6691

PAGE 1

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 24, 1963

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: §
Application of Continental Oil Company for)
a non-standard oil proration unit, Lea
County, New Mexico. -Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks approval of a )
48.99-acre non-standard oil proration unit) Case No. _2368
comprising Lots 2 and 3, Section 31,
Township 26 South, Range 32 East, North
Mason-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mex-
ico, to be dedicated to its Russell
Federal 31 Well No. 1, located in Lot 3
of said Section 31.

Nt Nt et et gt Nl

BEFORE : Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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REFORE THE
01l CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 24, 13563

EXANINER HEARING

——— -t - -

IN THE MATTER COF:

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 3%3.1182

)
)
: )
§ Application of Continental Oil Company for a )
~~ non-standard oil proration unit, Lea County, ) CASE 2868
hi New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled )
- O cause, seeks approval of a 48.99-acre non- )
E: standard oil proration unit comprising Lots )
& 2 and 3, Section 31, Township 26 South, Range )
- 32 East, North Mason-Delaware Pcol, Lea County, )
<3|
v - New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Russeil )
- O Federal 31 Well No. 1, located in Lot 3 of )
' , said Section 31. )
' nne T
&~ .=
Bad o
. % g BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
Ay s
=T TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
et T
. & MR. NUTTER: <Call Case 2868.
e Eg MR. DURRETT: Application of Continental Oil Company fofr
.. :§ a non-standard oil proration unit, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico.
o Eg MR, KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, repre=-
- §§ senting the Applicant. We have one witness I would like to have
- ;E :§ sworn, please,
Qs
g s {Witness sworn.)
- ¥
g% (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
~— , Nos. 1 and 2 marked for identi-
. ' fication.)
1
e MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, in connection

- with the advertisement of this case, it was advertised as the

: ®




PAGE 3

! ‘ well being located in the North Mason-Delaware Fool. At the
present time this well is actually in an undesignated Delaware
Pool. I don't believe that the_question of the pool delineation
would properly come before the Lxaminer at this time. However; we

do want tc point out that this is not in the North Mason-Delaware

FARMINGTOMN, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

g Pool as presently defined.
oy
hi MR. NUTTER: Tt's not within the defined limits?
. ) £ > . : W :
E: MR. KELLAHIN: Right. We do have some testimony that
" gg it is not within the defined limits, but we dont't feel this is
v the proper time to present it unless the Commission wants to hear
I ] . :
L EE it., With that in mind, we will confine our presentation to the
&~ =
- it non-standard unit question sclely.
ga
4 §§§ E. D. COLTHARP
(]
et : : . :
s a witness, ving n fir uly sworn on o . sti-
called a tness, having been first duly s n oath, test
s
, Eﬂ fied as follows:
= - i
:g DIRECT EXAMINATION
Al
E; BY MR, KELLAHIN:
e
Z, Q Would you state your name, please?
<
I P A E. D. Coltharp.
R
’ 53 ] Q By whom are you employed and in what position, Mr.
) gu )
. 8% Coltharp?
EE I
- A Continental 0Oil Company as District Engineér for the
- Hobbs District.
Q Have you ever testified before the 0Oil Conservation
.
Commission and made your qualifications a matter of record?
oy

- * &
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A Yes, sir, 1 have,
MR, KELLAHIN: Are the witness$! qualifications accept-
able?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.
Q (By Mr, Nutter) Are you familiar with the application

of Continental Oil Company in Case 28687

FARMINGTON, M., ™
PHONE 325-1182

A Yes, sir. Case 2868 is the application of Continental
0il Company for the creation of a non-standard oil proration unit

to consist of Lots 2 and 3, being 48.99 acres, located in Section

‘a

31, Township 26 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
P#
This unit has been developed by one well located at 1650 from

ey

& the north line and 363D teet from the czst line of the section

boundaries,

PHONE 983.3971

SANTA FE,

Q Is this situvation created by the governmental survey
involved in this area?

A Yes, it is,

Q Just exactly where is this located in relation to the

State line?

A It's located on the southern border of the State of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

New Mexico and on the norther border of the State of Texas,

Q Now referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1,

<
ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.889}

e would you identify that exhikit and discuss the information shown
on it?

A Exhibit Ho. 1 is a structure map contoured on top of

the Lamar limestone underlying the Russell Federal 31 lease and

. * ®
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, M, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 323.1182

N. M,
PHONE 983.3971°

SANTA FK.

243.6691

PHONE

PAGE &

the surrounding area in New Nexico and Texas. The Russell Federal
31 lease is outlined in red. As shown, it consists of the North
Half of the Northeast Quarter in Lots 2 and 3 of Section 31,
Township 26 South, Range 32 East, and it contains a total of
128.99 acres. The location of the Well! No. 1 is circled in red
and described as being 165C from the north line and 3630 feet fron
the»east line of the section boundaries, Section 31, Township

26 Scuth, Range 32 East. Lots 2 and 3 are indicated by the

green circle arouna those lots.

Q Is that the unit thet you propose to form in this

application?

A Yes, sir, it is,

G Consisting of Lots 2 and 3?

A Yes, sir.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No., 2,

would you discuss that exhibit?

A Exhibit No, 2 is an isopacous map of the undesignated
Delaware Pool underlying the Russell Federal 31 lease and the
surrounding area in New Mexico and Texas. Our interpretation of
the productive limits of the pool indicates all acreage within
this unit boundary may be reasonably considered productive.

& Now in that connection have you taken into consideratio
what appears to be a dry hole on the C., B, Reid lease té the north

A Yes, sir. In our interpretation of the logs and core

analysis of that well, we would have given that well three foot of

o

7

&
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productive capacity. However, they did not feel that was a
commercial well and therefore did not set pipe on the well to
attempt complet ion.
- Q But in your opinion it was not necessarily a dry hole,
iy p
iz
in is that correct?
. %E A No, sir,
-
! =~ Q Do vou have any production to the south that would
'Y ~
. gg indicate that the acreage you propose to dedicate is productive?
EE A Yes, sir. There's a well drilled near the Lovington
R
P! County line -- it says the "G" part of the Lovington County.
* sg If you'll notice, theret's a well in that north -- it's in the
Py .
. EE i; Northeast of the Northeast cornerof Section 2 down there in
Zq
EE EE Township 1, Block 55 of T & P Railroad Survey, Lovington County.
N [ﬂgg
g “f Q You mean Loving County?
o
RS A Loving County, Texas.
=
g; Q You are talking about the "G" in Loving, and not Unit
]
E; G in the Section?
Eg A No, I'm talking about the "G" in the name Loving. The
eg ] well was drilled and completed since this map was originally made,
!—
— mi§ N ) ~
[ R Q Is that a producing well?
2N
K
~ gg A Yes, it's producing at the present time,.
LR ,
- ‘ Q Is it producing from the Delaware formation, the same
formation as involved in your well?
A Yes, sir, it's producing from the Ramsey sand.
Q Mow, has there been any other unit similar to this
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
32%.1182

SERVICE, Inc.

A}
4

JPORTINC

SANTA PK,
PHONE 2823971

DEARNLEY-MEIER RI

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M, "
PHONE 243.669) '

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would iike to oifer in
evidence Exhibits 1 ar:* 2,
MR, NUTTER: fontinental's Exhibits 1 and 2 will be

admitted in evidence,

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos, 1 and 2 admitted in evidend

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions 1 have on -
direct examination,
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
Coltharp?
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr, Coltharp, this well has been completed, is that
correct? v

A Yes, sir, i1t has,

Q What's it capable of producing at the present time?

A It's capable of producing in excess of 50 barrels a

dav. We have tested the well, we are testinag it now at 36

barrels, 35, 37 barrels, Initial completion was approximately 690

barrels of oil per day.

Q Is it a fiowing well or pumping well?

A Flowing well,

Q What's the capacity of Reid's No. 1 north of it?

A It's carried as a top allowable at the current time.
Q Is it making its top alfowable, do you know?

®
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was making

N, M,
325-1182

allowable,

FARMINGTON,
PHONR

water with

i,

Yes, sir, according to the !ash repocts vie had, it
its top allowable, flowing.
How about Reid's 3 to the east?

That well is a pumping well and not making its top

Making tep allewable on pump?
No, it's not making top allowable. Iti's making some
it,

Do you know how much it can make?

I can only go by the Commission records, which the

last I recall was 15 barrels of oil per day.

Is that well'south of your proposed unit the

Marathon well?

SANTA FE. M. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

243.0691

ALBUQUERQUR, M, M,

PHONE

It'was a farmout from Marathon.
How much is that well capable of making?

It's a flowing well and we do not nave -- it's just

recently completed and we do not have its capabilities right now.

Do you know what the allowable assigned to that well

That I do not know. No, sir, it's a Texas well,

Now this No. 8 Well in Section 25, is that an abandoned

location or is that an abandoned producer?

Itts abandoned -- well, it's a dry hole. It was drille

It was drilled?

Drilled, yes, sir, and it's a dry hole.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N. ™
PHONE 325-.1182

SANTA FE,
PHONE $83.3971

PHONE 243.8691%

PAGE 10
y
{__« Q How about the Marathon "D" No. 2 down there in Section
27
A Yes, sir,
Q Is that an abandoned producer or drilled dry hole?
A Drilled dry hole.
Q Do you know what the actual defined limits of the

North Masori=Delaware Pool are in this area?
A No, sir. I do not know exactly the over-all limits,

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the

witness? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTEKR: Do you have anything further, Mr.
Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: Nothing, that's all, Mr. Nutter,

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

offer in Case 28687 We will take the case under advisement.

* ¥ X
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FARMINGTON, N. ™.
PHONE 325.1182

. Inc.

SANTA FE, N. W,
PHONE 983.39°71

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

DEARNLEY-

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.669)

STATE OF NEW MEXTCO

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

1, ADA DEARMLEY, Notary public in
of gernalillo, State of New Mexico,

foregoing and attached Trans

rexico Oil Conservatio

the s&ame is a true and correct record
‘the best of my knowledae,

WITNESS my Hand and

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.
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